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OCTOBER BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
OKTOBERFEST is a festive time celebrated in Germany, lots of traditional food, music, pretzels, beer, and a good time is had by 
all.  We will be celebrating this happy occasion at the October Birthday dinner complete with Sauerbraten, Brats and all the 
fixings.  This evening will be hosted by Jack and Linda Meylink.  Join them for a fun time.   
 
VETERANS DAY will be honored at the November Birthday Dinner hosted by Rudy and Patty Pelzman. Look forward to another 
great menu by Chef Scott featuring Fried Chicken, Mashed potatoes and other delicious comfort food. This will be a great time 
to continue to honor our Veterans and show our appreciation for all they have done to keep freedom in our country.  Tickets 
for the November Dinner will go on sale Taco Tuesday, October 9th, from 4:30 to 6:00 pm. 
 
We can always use help on the Birthday Dinners, if you would like to be part of the Birthday Dinner team, please contact Bob 
Espinosa.  February (Mardi Gras) and March (St. Patrick’s Day) still need a host. 
 
If you are a member with a birthday in November, you will receive an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a free 
drink ticket. Take your voucher to the Lodge and exchange it for a ticket PRIOR to the night of the Birthday Dinner. You then 
select a table and seat from the seating chart. Tickets can also be purchased for spouse and guests. Please remember that 
reservations are required, and selected seating comes first. It is important that we get an accurate count for the evening meal. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday Dinners. 
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 
 



 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Jack Meylink 
 
As we close out another Summer and welcome the cooler Fall weather there is another transition that 
starts to take place at the Lodge. That transition will conclude at the end of March with a new team of 
Lodge officers. Harlan is actively looking to fill vacancies on his team for next year. I believe he still needs 
to find an Inner Guard, Chaplain, and Esquire.  Let him know if you are interested. As usual, we also 
replace one new Trustee and this year we will be looking to fill the position of Treasurer. Gene Heneggler 
has let us know that two years in this position are enough for him. We thank him for the outstanding job 
he has done for the Lodge for the past year and a half and hopes that we can find someone interested to 
work with Gene and learn the job from him before he finishes at the end of March. Please let Harlan or I 
know if you are interested in representing your Lodge in one of these vacancies next year. 

 
After learning that 12 Elks at the Redding Lodge lost their homes in the Carr fire, I passed the hat (or in this case the ice bucket) 
at our last Pizza and Spaghetti night to raise money for a fund that the Redding Lodge has set up to help these families that lost 
everything. Proving once again that BPOE is not only the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks but also the Best People on 
Earth we collected $430. This combined with other contributions from our Lodge came to over $700 that we sent to the 
Redding Lodge for this cause. I have since learned that there were actually over 30 members of the Redding Lodge that lost 
their homes in the Carr Fire. 
 
On the subject of fundraising.  Please consider donating to the Elks National Foundation. The Elks National Foundation funds 
our scholarships, the grants that we use for projects in the community such as taking a group of boys and girls to a River Cats 
game and purchasing backpacks and school supplies. ENF also donated over 1.5 million dollars to our State Major Project this 
year. Every Lodge has a minimum that they must meet to be eligible for certain grants.  Your donation can help us meet that 
goal. Learn more at Elks.org or talk to Sharon Bettencourt, our ENF representative, if you have any questions.  
 
Please check out a new feature in our bulletin this month - Volunteer Opportunities. We will update this each month with 
upcoming events and functions that need volunteers. Look and perhaps find a volunteer need that you would be interested in 
filling. 
 
Thank you and see you at the Lodge, 
Jack     
 

  

VOLUNTEER NEEDS AT THE LODGE 

This new feature will be updated each month with 
upcoming volunteer needs. If you would like to help 
with events and functions at the Lodge or with some 
of the things we are doing in the community look at 
our needs and find a match. 
 
- Several the Taco teams can use more help. This 
might be Taco Assemblers, Servers, or Cashiers.  
 
- Event Ticket Sales on Taco Tuesday nights 
 
- Oct 29th the Lodge is leased for a private party. Bob 
needs a couple volunteers to help serve 
 
- Openings in the 2019-2020 Elk year for various 
officers at the Lodge - See ER article this month. 
 
- Will update more opportunities next month as we 
approach the Holidays. 
 
Thank You 
 



LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2018                   

 

 

 Exalted Ruler         Jack Meylink               
Leading Knight       Harlan Moore               
Loyal Knight          Bill Chelonis          
Lecturing Knight    Larry LaVerne         
Esquire               Linda Lee Talso                    
Chaplain   Bill Costa                   
Inner Guard            Paula Celick                       
Tiler                 Wanda Nordstrom             
Treasurer  Gene Henggeler                
Secretary  Bob Oles                           
Organist   Linda Wismar 
                                                   
Trustees 
5th Year                  Warren Manley                 
4rd Year                  Dennis Koehn                  
3nd Year                 Royce Birks                      
2nd Year                 Wayne Helley 
1st Year   Kathy Madeiros 

 

             From the Secretary 

     Bob Oles 

                             The Lodge year is half over and we  
               started April 1, 2018 – 2019 lodge year  
                                          with 707 members.  As of September 20, 
2018, we have initiated 30 new members, affiliated 1, and 
reinstated 2 members. We have dropped from the rolls 9, 
transferred out 5, and lost 2 to death. This gives us a 
membership of 724, a gain for the year of 17.  We still have 37 
members who have not paid their dues for the 2018 – 2019 
lodge year causing a lapsation rate of 5.23%.  We have 4 new 
applications for membership into the Order that are being 
processed.    
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 
we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please remember 
to print legibly so that the correct information gets to the 
Secretary and if you lose your key card or badge there is a $10 
charge to replace it.  
 
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591.             
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
https://chea-elks.org/wp-content/gallery/purple-pig/purple-pig-3-right.png


 
Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch 11: 00 am to 2:30 pm 
 

Friday October 5, 2018 
Birthday Dinner 

Sauerbraten, Brats & Sausage 
Scalloped Potato, Sauerkraut with Apples 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday October 12, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef Choice 

 
Sunday October 14, 2018 

Elks Pancake and French Toast Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Friday October 19, 2018 
All You Can eat 

Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 
 

Thursday October 25, 2018 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Saturday October 27, 2018 

Fashion Show 
Chicken Fettuccini w/Spinach Salad 

 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

From the Station of the Leading Knight – Harlan Moore 

   October already, halfway through 
   our 2018-19 lodge year,  
   welcoming fall, shorter and cooler 
   days, and anticipation of the  
   rapidly approaching holiday  
   season ahead.  An important date 
   on this month’s calendar is the  
   Fashion Show, Saturday, October 
   27th.  At this writing ticket sales 
are brisk, planning for a sellout for this popular annual 
event.  Our lodge continued a longtime tradition with our 
team participating in the Gold Country Fair Junior 
Livestock Auction.  The dedication of the boys & girls, 
young women & men from 4H and FFA groups, is truly 
amazing.  The youth participants would all be excellent 
scholarship candidates, not to mention great future ELKS.    
That purchase serves notice that all of you will receive 
tickets for the Purple Pig Raffle later this month, books of 
11 tickets, 10 to sell (or purchase) 1 a thank gift for your 
participation.  The annual drawing is the New Year’s 
Dinner Dance with 4 lucky winners receiving ½ each of 
quality pork, cut & wrapped in desirable market cuts.  This 
raffle is a MAJOR portion of our annual Purple Pig goals.  
PLEASE, PLEASE, buy or sell at least one book and then 
pick up more.  This raffle alone could place us well on our 
way to record annual drive. 
Continuing, please remember your Purple Pig.  Fill it, bring 
to the lodge, exchange for an empty brand-new model.  
Which by the way, and like the Springsteen song, is Born in 
the USA.  Repeat as many times as possible for this lodge 
year.  Another means to contribute is via the CHEA website 
https://chea-elks.org/   look for the Purple Pig logo on the 
left-hand side, click donation, with a debit/credit card your 
name lodge & membership number, the easy way.  
Again, thanks for all you have done and all you will do.  To 
remember your Piggy Bank is to remember the children and 
families our Major Project supports.  Continuing charity 
marks the motto of this station.  Don’t forget ENF - the 
foundation of all Elks charitable causes.  Honestly, I’m not 
sure of this year's per capita goal but I can assure you to 
date, we are significantly short.  Join us at the lodge when 
you can. 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com 
 
Best, 
Harlan 
 



 
   

 

 
   
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 

 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am.  The next one is on October 3rd. 
 
In September, we did some general clean up inside & 
outside, vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors and windows 
inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned 
downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned meeting room 
downstairs, cleaned shuffleboard room, cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine, margarita machine, nacho machine, dusted 
blinds, cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, cleaned 
around dumpster & front door  and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked In 
September.  PER Dick Robart, PER/ BHC President Manny 
Martinez, Trustee/BHC Director Warren Manley, Mike Van 
Hook, Henry Tukloff, Cedric O’Hern, Remy Giannini, Ed 
Rodriguez, Jesse Thompson, Ron Bailey, Richard Fuller, Paul 
Sellers, Tad Berkebile, and Gary Beckes. 
 
Turnout was low we could always use more help.  Please 
come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

          Michael Cosby 
 
My choice for Elk of the Month is an Elk that gave up 
his Monday nights for the first 4+ months this year to 
be our candidate for the ritual competition. The 
candidate is required to participate in all the Ritual 
Team practices and traveled with the team to the 
Regional Competition in Calpine and the State 
Competition in San Diego. Our candidate - Michael 
Cosby - is always willing to volunteer when asked and 
recently was a big help with the Soccer Shoot Out that 
we put on at Railhead Park. Mike was there in the 
morning to help load up everything at the Lodge and 
set up the targets and tables at the park. He helped the 
boys and girls that participated in the shootout by 
providing instruction and chasing balls. He then 
assisted with taking everything down, loading it in 
trucks, and restocking the materials at the Lodge so we 
will be ready for next year. 
Mike suggested we have a section in the bulletin 
dedicated to upcoming volunteer opportunities at the 
Lodge. I think this is a great idea and we have started 
the Volunteer Opportunities article in this month’s 
bulletin.  Please join me in congratulating Mike Cosby 
as Elk of the Month for October. 
 

 



 
 
   

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

Lecturing Knight – Larry LaVerne 
 
Have you had your flu shot?  I know how miserable a 
cold or the flu can be and so I was sure to get my flu 
shot this year.  I recently had a severe sinus infection 
and as a last resort went to see my doctor.  Why didn’t 
I go sooner?  Antibiotics had me feeling much better in 
just a few days.  Lesson – don’t wait so long to visit 
your physician if you’re feeling poorly! 
 
Please contact me anytime with Sickness and Distress 
items that you would like to have reported to our 
members.   
 

Sickness & Distress 
 
Billy Peters, Scheduled for Open Heart surgery in the 
near-future.  Sounded upbeat. 
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Roland (Peter) Biersteker passed away Wednesday, 
August 29.   Memorial of Life Ceremony held at Elks 
Lodge September 13. 
 
Wil Thomas, past president of our RV club, passed 
away September 19th after a long and courageous 
battle with cancer. 
 
Larry LaVerne (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 
 

Looby Scholarship 
2018 – 2019 

This is the 13th year of the Looby Scholarship program.  The 
scholarship is for a graduating high school senior who is 
planning to attend a college or a university in the Fall of 2019.  
The senior must be a child, step-child or grandchild of an active 
Elk in Auburn Lodge #1691.  The value of the scholarship is 
$1250.00.  Applications will be available as of October 25th, 
2018.  The applications may be picked up at the Lodge or 
obtained from Jim Harris (Looby Chairman).  In the past, 
winners have attended high school in California, Nevada, 
Oregon and Washington. The application must be post marked 
no later than February 28, 2019.  The winner will be notified in 
March 2019. 
 
Jim Harris 
Looby Scholarship Chairman 
 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


 
  

Pool Results for August 
 
Aug 1st  
1st Rex Gouldthread /Fred Jones 
2nd Bill Nordstrom /Pete Biersteker  
3rd Manny Martinez /KJ 
Attendees: 
Bill McPeak /Don Council  
Bill Costa/Chuck Cooper  
Rick DeKnoop /Remy Giannini  
 
Aug 8th 
1st Ron Ruskaff /Pete Biersteker  
2nd Remy Giannini /Don Council  
3rd Chuck Cooper /Manny Martinez  
Attendees: 
Rex Gouldthread /KJ 
Roger Imsdahl /Bill Mc Peak  
Bill Costa/Bill Nordstrom  
 
Aug 15th 
1st Roger Imsdahl /Pete Biersteker  
2nd Remy Giannini /Ron Ruskaff  
3rd Jack Meylink /Bill Costa  
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez /Bill Nordstrom  
Dave McGuire /Mike Cosby  
Rex Gouldthread /Fred Jones  
Gary Hubbard /Don Council  
Rick DeKnoop /Chuck Cooper 
 
Aug 22nd 
1st Roger Imsdahl /Remy Giannini  
2nd Rex Gouldthread /Ron Ruskaff  
3rd Bill McPeak /Pete Biersteker  
Attendees: 
Gary Hubbard/Bill Costa  
Manny Martinez /Don Council  
KJ/Bill Nordstrom  
Chuck Cooper /Fred Jones 
Rick DeKnoop /Mike Cosby  
Dave McGuire /Jack Meylink  
 
Aug 29th 
1st Manny Martinez /Remy Giannini  
2nd Roger Imsdahl /Mike Cosby  
3rd K J /Jack Meylink  
Attendees: 
Don Council /Fred Jones  
Bill Costa/Rick DeKnoop  
Rex Gouldthread /Gary Hubbard  
Ron Ruskaff /Bill Nordstrom  

 

                  

                          

Piggy Bank Tally 

Through September 

Century Club 

Howard Davidson 

Leonard Ferretti 

Harlan Moore 

Auburn Elks PER Assoc. 

Auburn Elks Bar 

 

52 Club 

Harry Bedell 

Harvey Eisley 

Mark Lund 

Gary Kirk 

Tom Eastman 

Anonymous 

 

Others 

Paula Celick 

Jim Fisher 

Mark Harri 

Doug Millican 

Will Mullins 

Rick Vastola 

Mike Zuccato 
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Shuffleboard results for August 2018 
 
August 1 
1st Ellen Whitty/Jacqui Conci 
2nd Joyce Costa/Connie Burns  
3rd Krissy Whitty/Jan Quarry  
 
August 8th  
1st Jacqui Conci/Jan Quarry  
2nd Ellen Whitty/Glenda Cooper  
3rd Connie Burns/Krissy Whitty  
 
August 15 
1st Sally Imsdahl/ Ellen Whitty 
2nd Glenda Cooper/Jacqui Conci 
3rd Krissy Whitty/Linda Zuccato  
Maureen Price/Glenda Cooper 
 
August 22  
1st Krissy Whitty  
2nd Ellen Whitty/Jacqui Conci 
3rd Ann Council/Jan Quarry  
 
August 29 
1st Jan Quarry/Ellen Whitty 
2nd Maureen Price/Krissy Whitty  
3rd Ann Council/Glenda Cooper 
 

         
 

        

              

 
  

 

                   Lodge Manager 

 Fall is here, and we have a fun but very busy month 
ahead.  I want to thank all the Elks who have 
donated money to the Lodge Improvement Fund 
(The Old Queen of Hearts Box).  With this fund, we 
have purchased new ovens for the kitchen and new 
8-foot tables for the Lodge. 

 
We do have a calendar change for this month the 
All You Can Eat Pizza Night is not the last Friday of 
the month it is the 19th which is the third Friday of 
October.  Also, the Fall Dinner Dance has been 
canceled. 
If you have not been receiving my emails and 
would like one, please email me at 
auburnelks@gmail.com and I will add you to my 
list. 
 
Now for the business part, in October we start 
with our Oktoberfest Birthday Dinner on October 
5th featuring Sauerbraten, Brats, and Sausage.  On 
Sunday the 14th is The Elk’s All You Can Eat 
Pancake and French Toast Breakfast from 9 am to 
11:30 am featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar.  Next, we 
have our All You Can Eat Pizza and Spaghetti 
Dinner on Friday, October 19th     We will be 
ending the month with our Fashion Show serving 
Chicken Fettuccini with Spinach Salad on Saturday 
the 27th.    
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and 
every Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu 
with Scotts Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manger 
 

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-

CRYING CORNER 
 
It pays to attend Lodge.     Lodge meetings are 
held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month 
except November and December - 2nd Thursday 
only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting 
starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on August 23, 2018, $111 

major jackpot was lost due to his absence by 

#2730 Calvin Boyes.  At the Lodge meeting on 

September 13, 2018, $111 Major Jackpot was lost 

due to his absence by #3005 Ronald Ebert.    



      Veterans Corner 
October and fall are here.  So is my birthday (don't 
remember which one...).  It will be nice if we receive some 
rain this fall and into next Spring.  We can always use it.  
Watch out for kids on their bicycles.  This month still allows 
for RV excursions with good weather.  Go and have some 
fun. 
 
October is not a very busy month at our Lodge.  We do 
have the Fashion Show on October 27 and you would be 
encouraged to purchase your wife a ticket as this event is 
special to them and is a sell out every year.  A ticket to this 
party would be a nice surprise........and it's cheap. 
 
Wreaths Across America is now in full swing.  Don't forget 
our Veterans at the two Auburn cemeteries.  A wreath 
costs only $15 and $5 of it comes back to our Veterans 
Committee to help pay for those activities we engage in.  
Treats for Troops is preparing for a big Christmas mailing 
to our Troops in the war zone.  Please donate money or 
product (items the troops enjoy and can't get over there).  
To mail a box thru the USPS costs almost $20.  That is a lot 
of money.  Please continue contacting me regarding your 
Veterans status.  We need to have an accurate account of 
all our Veterans. Thanks to those who have already 
contacted me. 
 
November is Veterans month nationwide with the Elks 
and we decorate the Lodge accordingly.  We will be 
posting photographs of our Veterans.  If you are a Veteran 
and would like to be recognized for your service, please 
provide me a picture (5x7 or 8x10) with your name and a 
bit of your military history and we will gladly show it on 
the wall.  If you have a picture of you in uniform, that 
would be great!  Let's see how many people will recognize 
you from way back when.  There is a clear plastic box 
container on the end of the bar where you can deposit 
your picture.  The Veterans luncheon will be on Friday, 
November 9 at 11 am for cocktails and 12 noon for lunch.  
Table sponsorships will be $20, and your name will be 
recognized at a table.  Veterans receive their lunch free 
while all others are asked to donate $10 each. 
Remember our fellow American military serving in harm's 
way.  Say a prayer for their safe return to America and 
their families.  As you go about your daily activities and 
cross paths with a Veteran, extend a heartfelt thank you 
for their service.  God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

             How did Halloween reach America? 
             It was only in the second half of the 
nineteenth century when America was flooded with Irish 
immigrants because of the Great Famine from 1845 
to1852 in Ireland that the popularity of Halloween spread 
and grew. Halloween had lost most of its spiritual and 
religious meaning by the early 20th Century because of 
the move in America to make the festival less scary and 
more about community spirit. In America, Halloween is 
now the second largest commercial celebration after 
Christmas, and Americans spend $6 billion on Halloween 
each year. 
Where does Trick or Treating come from? Trick or Treating 
started on this side of the pond in Ireland, Scotland and 
Wales and involved people dressing up and going door to 
door asking for food. People would say poems or sing 
songs in exchange for food, this tradition evolved into 
children saying prayed in return for ‘soul cakes’ in the 11th 
century. The soul cakes were sweet with a cross tops, 
similar to hot cross buns, and were intended to represent 
a spirit being freed from purgatory when eaten. By the 
19th century, this had evolved into a tradition where 
children would sing songs, tells jokes and read poems 
instead of prayers for pieces of fruit and money. Later, the 
children would play threatening pranks on people to get 
them to hand over sweets. 
 
Chaplain Bill Costa 
    

Bill Costa 

mailto:laketahoe@att.net


 

 
APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
The following have submitted applications for membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
Dennis Gregory proposes Justin Gregory; Dennis J. Garcia of South San Francisco Elks Lodge #2091 proposes Michael Barber.      
 

MEET OUR NEW MEMBERS 
 

     
 
Left to Right:  Lisa Hayes, Sharon Lewis, Bill Wilkinson, and not shown David Rose. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

November 11th is 2018 deadline for ordering this 
year's wreaths.  Last year the community came 
through and allowed us to lay 2,022 wreaths to 
remember our fallen Veterans.  Our goal for 2018 
is to lay 2,400+ wreaths to pay homage to all 
those Veterans who have gone before us.  You 
can help make this happen!  This is a 501(c)3 non-
profit organization and your donation is 100% tax 
deductible. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RV Club Annual Meeting 

 
You are cordially invited to attend the Elks RV Club annual 
meeting on Monday, October 29th at the Lodge. This is a great 
opportunity to meet about 100 fellow Elks and see and hear 
what you have been missing.  
 
We will be discussing and finalizing our calendar of events for 
the 2019 outings; accepting nominations for a new Secretary, 
Wagon Master, and President (after three years we have 
decided it is time for some new and fresh ideas); and be voting 
on some minor changes to our by-laws regarding cancellations 
and RV Park refunds. 

 

Save the date and we look forward to seeing you there. 

          Where: Elks Lodge 

          When: October 29, 2018 

          Time: 5:00 pm- Hot Dogs & Chips to be served 

 

Denny Bauer, President 

Cheryl Tade, Wagonmaster 

Pat Nielson, Secretary 

Mykell Morgan, Treasurer 

Trustees: 

Dennis Kohen 

Mike Bane 

 

RV Club News  
 
The Truckee rally has come and gone.  Although it was 
an on your own outing, it was attended by several 
members.  Club President Denny Bauer said the group 
got together Wednesday evening for happy hour and 
snacks.  He reported he had a good time and I am sure 
the others did too. 
I would like to get some historical info on the Auburn 
Elks RV Club.  I know many of you all out there have 
been members for a long time and I think it would be 
interesting to write a short article about some of those 
old trips.  We started RVing in 1992.  We bought a used 
5th wheel, which we towed with our rather 
underpowered half-ton pickup.  We did ok until one 
trip to Fort Bragg.  We left Willits down a winding 
narrow road to Fort Bragg.  The weather was drizzling 
and wet.  Everything was going well until we made a 
sharp curve and happened to notice the 5th was 
coming alongside us instead of behind us.  Needless to 
say, we bought a new pickup equipped to tow RVs.  
The campfires stories are so entertaining.  So please 
email me with your RV stories.  We will use them when 
we are between our Rally’s.  Just remember to 
condense them as we are limited on space.   
 
Linda Arnold 
RV Club Historian 
 

 01 Shultz, Walter L 
 02 Caddy, Sherwood R 
 03 Irwin, Larry 
 03 Watson, Danny 
 04 Barrett, Mike 
 05 Brady, Patrick R 
 05 McDaniel, Michael J 
 05 White, Dennis L 
 06 Clement, Susan J 
 06 Manley, Warren 
 07 Boston, Jean L 
 07 Duncan, Ralph W 
 07 Morgan, William G 
 08 Eichhorn, James L 
 08 Harris, Ronald H 
 08 Pelc, Bruno 
 09 Morford, Alan B 
 09 Pelzman, Rudolph 'Rudy' 
 09 Peterich, Terrel 
 09 Wilson, Stephen T 
 10 Bouris, Janice M 
 10 Johnson, Roger 
 11 Hammond, James 
 
 11 Morrice, Norman C 
 11 Velik, Rudy 
 11 Vogel, Eugene 
 12 Klingler, Charles 
 12 Rivera, Ryan 
 12 Whitney, Linda 
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